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Requirement to Submit Work Plan Deliverable under 
the 13267 Order Issued to County of Lake 

You are legally obligated to respond to this request. Please read this letter 
carefully.  

You are receiving this letter because, based on information available to the California 
Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region (Central Valley Water 
Board or Board), you are required to submit a Work Plan as stated under the California 
Water Code section 13267 Order (Order) issued to County of Lake. The Order, which 
requires the submittal of technical information describing the management practices 
implemented to reduce phosphorus loads to Clear Lake, was issued on 10 October 
2019 because Lake County is one of the responsible parties identified and assigned a 
load allocation in the 2006 Clear Lake Nutrient TMDL. 

Based on information submitted to staff on 09 April 2021, Board staff have concluded 
that Lake County is not in compliance with the assigned load allocation. Under the 
13267 Order, Lake County is responsible for submitting a Work Plan outlining when and 
how compliance will be achieved. The Work Plan to reduce discharges of phosphorus 
and comply with the designated allocation is due to the Board within six months of the 
notification that this letter has been received. 
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County of Lake - 2 - 11 August 2021 

The report must adhere to the requirements outlined in the original Order. This Work 
Plan shall include:  

• A detailed timeline outlining when Lake County will be in compliance with the 
specified load allocation,  

• Additional management practices that will be implemented,  

• The potential locations of future management practices, and  

• A quantitative estimate of the load reduction based on the methods outlined in 
the Work Plan.  

If you have any further questions about what is required of you, please contact Jennifer 

LaBay at Jennifer.LaBay@waterboards.ca.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Original Digitally Signed by: Adam Laputz  
on Date: 2021.08.10 14:05:24 -07’00’ 

For Patrick Pulupa, Executive Officer 
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